Dear Sir/Madam
 
Thank-you for the opportunity to bring to your attention an area of discrimination that effects me and other people in same sex relationships.
 
The area which I wish to bring to your attention is the Medicare Safety Net system.    I am a man who has previously been married in a heterosexual relationship.   I am divorced and now live with my same sex partner of 4 years.  I also have 2 children under the age of 10.
 
In order to register for the Medicare Safety Net system, I can register for myself and my children, but cannot include my same sex partner.   The Medicare Safety Net registration form clearly states that “Medicare Safety Net recognises a spouse as a person being legally married not separated, or a man and a woman in a de facto relationship”
 
This definition clearly discriminates against myself and my children as well as my partner.    Even if I had no children, the definition is discriminatory in that my partner and I would not get the same benefits as heterosexual Australians living in de facto relationships.
 
I believe that the denial of the Medicare Safety net to certain families, especially those with children, on the basis of a discriminatory definition of “spouse” is against basic human right principles of equality, dignity and protection of children.
 
 
Yours sincerely
 
 
Neil Paterson
 
